From: Lisa Flynn

Sent: Sunday, September 27, 2020 8:11 PM

To: DeFrancesca, Rosanna < Rosanna. DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Sherman A1 Adams

Subject: [External] Hearing Tues. Oct 6th: Amendment File OP.20.008; Zoning By-law Amendment File Z.20.016

We are **opposed** to this amendment and proposed development by Major Weston Centres Limited for 3600 Major Mackenzie Drive.

The proposal to add six (6) towers High Rise Mixed Use on that property is excessive and will create an egregious concentration of persons and vehicular traffic. At most, this area must remain mid-rise in keeping with the existing developments in the surrounding area.

Further, we are concerned the capacity suggested in this development will further **detrimentally** impact the traffic along Major Mackenzie and Weston Road. The new hospital on Major Mackenzie is set to open next year. We have yet to see (but anticipate) greater traffic due to large number of staff as well as visitors to the hospital.

We are thankful for the hospital but see no need for this grossly overdeveloped proposal by Major Weston Centres Limited.

Please vote "No" to this amendment.

Sincerely,

Lisa Flynn and Sherman Adams

Doe Trail, Woodbridge